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Narrative:Narrative:

On July 26, 2022, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent Steven Seitzman (SA
Seitzman) requested the following records from Highland County Sheriff Donald Barrera (Sheriff
Barrera):

Any completed internal investigations relative to accidental discharges of the issued Sig
Saur P320.
Any and all complaints or concerns, formal or informal, your office has received by your
staff regarding the Sig Sauer P320.

SA Seitzman received a response from Sheriff Barrera on July 26, 2022. Sheriff Barerra advised
that on December 29, 2022, Highland County Sheriff's Office Special Deputy Phillip Porter
(Deputy Porter) accidentally discharged his department-issued Sig Sauer P320. Sheriff Barerra
sent SA Seitzman a coaching entry for the incident. The coaching entry revealed that Deputy
Porter was handling the firearm in his bedroom when his "finger hit the trigger," causing a
round to discharge.

SA Seitzman also received a letter from Sheriff Barrera indicating that his office had not received
any formal complaints relative to the Sig Sauer P320 pistol. He stated that his chief deputy
received a verbal complaint from a deputy prior to the purchase of the Sig Sauer P320 pistol;
however, he said the deputy's complaint was that he personally preferred a different weapon.

The records received from Sheriff Barrera are attached below.

Attachments:Attachments:

Attachment # 01: Public records request for any HCSO accidental discharge of firearm
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incidents
Attachment # 02: Letter from Sheriff Donald Barerra Re Sig Sauer P320
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